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We have come to the end of another school year 

and my how this year has flown by! I once again 

need to send out a huge thank you to parents,      

carers and friends of Chaddesley Corbett School 

for your support for our school, it is very much      

appreciated. The school has a wonderful family feel 

and  community spirit to it, thanks to the efforts of the staff, pupils 

and parents. It is a pleasure for us as governors to visit school, to      

observe the children happily working and playing, to see the             

dedication of the staff, and to meet and speak with parents at the 

various school events and celebrations. I’d like to give a special 

mention to all the parents  involved in the PTFA who have worked 

hard this year raising funds for our school – you do a fantastic job, 

thank you! On behalf of the governors I would also like to thank         

Miss Edwards who has done an amazing job as Acting Headteacher 

this term. 
 

To read more about what the governors have been up to this year, 

and how they have continued to support the development of the 

school and monitor its effectiveness, please look at our Annual       

Report which will be available in the Governors section of the school 

website.  
 

Finally I want to wish you all a safe, happy and relaxing summer, and 

I look forward to seeing you again in September.                                                         
 

With very best wishes,                                                                                                                     

Gill Griffiths, Chair of Governors. 

Pupils who have read 3 times or                

more this week                   

Well done to Year 6 you are the best 

readers this week!!! 

Please encourage your child to read at 

least 3 times each week.                         

It has many benefits and                                         

really will make a difference!!       

Pupils who have         

accessed Times 

Table Rock Stars                             

3 times or                

more this week                   

Well done to Year 4 you are the best 

Times Table Rock Stars this week!         

Please encourage your child to 

access Times Table Rock Stars at 

least 3 times each week. It will 

greatly underpin all maths         

concepts and will enable them         

to use them across the                        

maths curriculum.              

Core value: Ambition                                  

As a reward for 100% attendance for the 

whole of the summer term, we have treated 

46 of our pupils to a special breakfast.             
 

And as a reward for 100% attendance for 

the whole year, we have treated  9 of our 

pupils to an special picnic with                         

Miss Edwards  

Whole School Attendance for the summer 

term:   

Whole School Attendance for the whole 

year:   
 

Our target for attendance is 97% which we 

will be aiming to exceed next year. 

As we come to the end of the year,  having celebrated lots of wonderful 

achievements, we would like to wish our Year 6 pupils all the very best as they 

move on to their Secondary Schools in September.   
 

We wish you all a lovely relaxing summer and we look forward to welcoming 

every back to School on Wednesday 6th September 2023. 
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Welcome to the summer term Health & Wellbeing Newsletter 

– Wyre Forest School Partnership’s final one for               

academic year 2022-23!  

Please click on the link to view the newsletter 

https://jmp.sh/XoAnQDwC 

The information, tips and links you will find within their       

newsletter are to support the whole family (adults and 

children) to improve their overall wellbeing through                          

opportunities that are linked to the ‘5 Ways to Wellbeing’. 

With this in mind, they would like to wish schools and families 

across the Wyre Forest a safe, active and much deserved 

summer break. 

Kidderminster Harriers Penalty Competition 

Last week children from Reception to Year 6 took part in a   

penalty competition organised by the Kidderminster Harriers. 

The winners from each year year then progressed to the final 

which took place in front of the whole school on Thursday. The 

finalist were Felicity Burridge, Owen Preston, Charlie Gebhard, 

James Desmond, Hannah Horne, Grace Jordan and Alex      

Griffiths.  

All the children managed to score most of their penalties but the 

eventually winner was Hannah Horne from Year 4 who scored 

ALL 5 of her penalties. Hannah will now be invited to take 

part in the overall final at Aggborough Stadium, where she will 

compete in a penalty shootout competition against the winners 

from other schools. 

Well done Hannah on being the 
Chaddesley Penalty Champion 

and good luck in the final.  

A big thank you to everyone who sponsored Seb and Sophia 

for the Pretty Mudder Run Seb organised for the U11   

Bromsgrove rugby team to raise money for cancer research.  

There were five pupils from Chaddesley Corbett that took 

part including Seb and Sophia Teague, Louis, Charlie and 

Harry Gebhard, who between the team of 21 raised over 

£8000 for cancer research which is absolutely outstanding! 

We are all very proud of their performance and all ran 

through the finish together with a massive smile on their     

faces as the amazing team they have grown to be. 

 

We would like to say a big thank you to our departing Prime           

Minister, Anwyn Drury & Deputy Prime Minister, Amber Teale 

for all of their hard work throughout their time  in Year 6 and 

are pleased to announce that the Prime Minister and Deputy 

Prime Minister for 2023 - 2024 will be:- 

 
 
 

 

 
                           

 
 
 
 

        Sonny Craddock                          Kate Woodford 
         Prime Minister                      Deputy Prime Minister 

  

Thank you to everyone who donated 

bags to Bags2School we raised an 

amazing £170.00! 

Year 6 Production: ‘Cinderella’ 

On Tuesday evening, Year 6 performed Roald Dahl’s version of 

Cinderella. This amusing tale reveals the true shocking actions 

of Prince Charming – he chops off heads! Never fear, Cinderella 

was still able to find her perfect fella!  

The pupils were absolutely brilliant, both in their acting and  

singing roles, and their comic timing and improvisation was  

impressive. Ed and Charlie were excellent as the Ugly Sisters, 

providing many laughs as they tricked the Prince into marriage. 

Magic Fairy (Quinn) surprised us with her twerking ability and 

Isabelle (Prince Charming) impressed us with her beautiful 

‘Smelly Feet Blues’. Kimberley excelled as Cinderella, providing 

us with the perfect heroine of our piece – singing and acting 

brilliantly throughout. 

Every member of the class helped to create this outstanding 

performance and I am sure it will be remembered for many 

years to come! 

Mrs Merricks 

We would also like to thank Mrs Merricks and her fabulous team 

of staff for all their hard work in putting together such a fabulous 

performance.  

 

Keep the Dates 

School Based Anxiety Workshop                                           

Thursday 21st September at 9.00am 

Pastoral Drop-In with Mrs Bromage                                             

Thursday 5th October at 9.00am 



 

Closing the Word Gap!                                                                         

Did you know that today’s children have far fewer words than 

children used to have? Technology could be the reason for this 

as we talk less to our children. Today’s ‘word gap’ can cause 

slower progress at school as well as communication and behav-

iour difficulties. 

As a fun activity we will provide a word every week for you             

to talk about with your child. 

Give it a go and see if they understand it!                                                                 

Use it in some sentences 

and see if they can too. 

There are also words on 

your children’s topic 

sheets. 

 

   

 

Upcoming Dates for your Diary                       

July                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Friday 21st - Break up for the summer holidays                                                                                                                              

Monday 24th - Teacher Training Day (school closed to pupils) 

Tuesday 25th - Teacher Training Day (school closed to pupils)                                                                                                  

Tuesday 25th - Volunteer Day    

September                                                                                  

Monday 4th - Teacher Training Day - School closed to pupils 

Tuesday 5th - Teacher Training Day - School closed to pupils 

Wednesday 6th - Return to School                                        

Thursday 21st - School Based Anxiety Workshop at 9.00am 

October                                                                                  

Thursday 5th - Pastoral Drop-in with Mrs Bromage at 9.00am     

Tuesday 17th - Parents’ Evening                                                  

Thursday 19th - Parents’ Evening 

Upcoming dates will be displayed on the front page of the       

website- https://www.ccschool.co.uk/ 

Year 6 Leavers Service 

Thank you to everyone who attended our Year 6 Leavers 

Service on Thursday.  We are so proud of our Year 6 pupils 

and what a lovely celebration of their time here with us at 

Chaddesley Corbett Primary School. 

We would like to thank Hugh Richards who very kindly funds 

the cost of the pen and pencil set and Bewdley Rotary Club 

who fund the beautiful dictionaries. Thank you also to         

Andrew Page who attended to present the dictionaries to the 

children. 

IMPORTANT 

Scooter Friday 

from September 

Following a       

review of our risk 

assessment,   from week  commencing                              

4th September,  children will be required to wear a  

helmet if they bring a scooter to school                                

on Scooter  Friday. 
 

Thank you for your support with this. 

ARC update                                                                              

We are at the end of our first academic year and couldn't be 

more proud of the achievements the ARC children have made 

and the ongoing development of the ARC and the specialist 

team within it. In the Spring term we welcomed two more        

children and Mrs Yeo, teaching assistant, to our ARC family. In 

the new academic year we look forward to welcoming two more 

children, bringing us up to capacity of ten children. We also look 

forward to welcoming Miss D'Auncey, teaching assistant to the 

ARC family.  

Have a wonderful Summer holiday everyone! We look forward 

to seeing you in September. 

A HUGE thank you to our PTFA for all their hard work in  

organising and holding the Summer Fayre last week.             

Despite the awful weather, they still managed to create a 

fabulous fair, which was well attended. 

Thank you to all our generous parents for their donations and 

supporting the fair on the day. 

Further information to follow with how much we raised. 

elation 

We were delighted with the success of our Year 5 secondary 

school experience day last Thursday. It was wonderful to see 

so many parents on our Hillgrove Site, getting involved;      

having tours and enjoying some sausage and chips. The 

students were fantastic and the feedback from staff was  

super. We hope to have many more opportunities for            

students and parents to visit us. 

I would like to invite you to our Open Evening on Thursday 

21st September from 5.30pm-7.30pm, which is for the Year 7 

September 2024 intake. We also have an Open Morning on 

Friday 22nd September from 9.30am-11.00am, to see the 

school in action. I would like to wish everyone a very happy 

summer holiday from all the staff at King Charles I School. 

James Wilkinson 

Assistant Headteacher (Head of Borrington Site)  


